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Chair Tokuda, Vice Chair English and Members of the Committee:

Thank you for the opportunity to testify in support of S.B.

3048 relating to the Hawaiian Homes Commission Act, 1920, as

amended (HHCA) The purpose of this Administration bill is to

facilitate successful agricultural and ranching activity on

Hawaiian home lands by increasing the loan ceiling on

agricultural and ranch loans to $200,000.

The loan ceiling on ranch and agricultural loans is

currently $50,000 and has not been adjusted in over 20 years,

while the costs of operating such businesses has continued to

increase. In discussions with agricultural homestead lessees on

Molokai and Hawaii, the current loan ceiling was identified as a

barrier to implementing successful farming activities. Raising
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the loan ceiling will help support viable farming and ranching

operations among beneficiaries on Hawaiian home lands.

Funding for agricultural and ranch loans is provided from

the Hawaiian home general loan fund, a DHHL revolving loan fund.

As such, this bill will not impact the general fund or the

priorities reflected in the Administration's Supplemental Budget

request.

We respectfully request your favorable recommendations and

action on S.B. 3048.

on this measure.

Thank you for the opportunity to testify
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